
 

 

ACTON STORM TANKS PILING WORK  
 
Since our last update, works at our Acton Storm Tanks site continue to progress well. The sheet piling is 
due to be completed by late November.  
 
As we move towards completion of the sheet piling works, we will need to remove the smaller crane 
currently on our site. On Friday 23 November, we will need to close Warple Way in order to remove this 
crane from site. The road will be closed between The Vale and Canham Road for a short period, 
anticipated to be between 20.30 and 23.30, to be able to remove this item of plant from site. Parking and 
loading restrictions will be in place along the full length of the east section of Warple Way during this time. 
 
Once the crane is removed, we will start the construction of the drop shaft. We will begin by constructing a 
5m high concrete segment chimney within the storm tanks. This will be followed by shaft excavation and 
sprayed concrete lining works, which is planned for early January. Vibration and noise monitors will be in 
place while we carry out these works and we will reduce disruption wherever possible through careful 
management arrangements.  
 
Works will take place from Monday – Friday, 08:00 – 18:00, though we may also need to work Saturdays 
from 08:00 – 13:00. It is not anticipated that sprayed concrete lining works will be carried out during 
weekend working hours.  
 
Over the Christmas period there will be no construction works taking place and the site will shut down. Our 
last day of construction work will be on December 21 and we will recommence in the New Year on 7 
January. During this period we will continue to have a security presence on site. 
 
 
 
If you feel affected by Tideway’s work, you can contact Tideway’s Helpdesk and ask to speak to your local 
Mitigation and Compensation Lead, who will be able to advise you on the Independent Compensation 
Panel (ICP).  

Duration of work 
• Abnormal load departing on Friday 23 

November between 20.30 and 22.30 
• Drop shaft construction works starting late 

November for 5-6 months 
• Monday – Friday 08:00 – 18:00, with Saturday 

08:00 – 13:00 
• One hour start up and shut down periods either 

side of working hours 

What to expect 
• Parking and loading restriction on Warple Way 

between 20.30 and 23.30 on 23rd November 
• Some noise and vibration expected during drop shaft 

construction works 
• Increase in HGV vehicles arriving and leaving site, 

particularly during the excavation stages 
 
What will we do 
• We will continue to monitor noise, dust and vibration 

levels 
• We will use best practicable means to minimise noise 
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